
Copy: 
Hannah Lockyer, Acting Deputy Clerk, Town of Caledon  
Peter Fay, City Clerk, City of Brampton 
Diana Rusnov, City Clerk, City of Mississauga 
Kealy Dedman, Commissioner of Public Works, Region of Peel 
Tara Buonpensiero, Chief Planner and Director of Planning and Development 
Services, Region of Peel 
 
 

December 19, 2023   Sent by e-mail 

   
Honourable Paul Calandra 
minister.mah@ontario.ca 
 

 

Subject:  Response to Planning Statute Law Amendment Act, 2023 – 
Reversal of Provincial Decisions on Municipal Official Plans 

 

 
I am writing to advise that Regional Council approved the following resolution at 
its meeting held on December 7, 2023. 
 
Resolution Number RC-2023-826   

 
1. That the recommendations outlined in the report of the Commissioner of 

Public Works, listed on the December 7, 2023 Regional Council agenda 
titled “Response to Planning Statute Law Amendment Act, 2023 – Reversal 
of Provincial Decisions on Municipal Official Plans,” be endorsed; and 

2. That the Regional Chair, on behalf of Regional Council, write a letter to the 
Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing to request that housekeeping or 
clarification modifications be retained through the Planning Statute Law 
Amendment Act, 2023 and that transition provisions be provided for local 
official plans currently being reviewed by Peel; and 

3. That the Commissioner of Public Works be authorized to prepare and 
submit estimates of additional costs incurred by the Region of Peel as a 
result of the Provincial Modifications to the Region of Peel Official Plan and 
any additional costs incurred since the Provincial Announcement on 
October 23, 2023; and 

4. That the subject report be forwarded to the Ministry of Municipal Affairs and 
Housing, the Town of Caledon, the City of Brampton and the City of 
Mississauga. 

   
 
 
Kindest personal regards,  

 

 

Nando Iannicca, 

Regional Chair and CEO  
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